FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 01 June 2016 at 7pm in the Training Suite
Present

Mel Lynch
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Gail McGuinness
Depute Head Teacher
Julie Brown
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Mel Richards

Vice Chairperson

Gloria Garland 
Treasurer           





Angie Barr

Secretary






Alison Kydd 

Lesley Cromar

Louise Nicoll


Annette Baty
Karen Smith
Debbie Dallas

Frances Coutts
Jane Maguire
Bob Baldie

Apologies 
Pam Davie
Caroline Crosby
Edith Hampton

Welcome & Apologies
Julie welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted as above.  
Approval of Last Minute 
Amendment noted regarding total raised by the Ebern Ceilidh.  Angie to amend previous minute.    

The minutes were approved by Lesley and seconded by Gloria.  
Matters Arising

PCS teachers re: expectations – Mrs McGuinness noted this is ongoing and will be discussed with new teachers.  

Items for discussion
1. Parent Council Cup
Three nominations were received, two were for the same pupil and the other was for a pupil who wasn’t a senior.  This was discussed by the committee and it was agreed that unfortunately the pupil wasn’t eligible as they weren’t a senior.  The poster states that it must be a senior pupil, however the form doesn’t.  Angie to amend form to include statement that nominations must be for senior pupils.  
It was agreed that a £50 book token would go to the winner.  Angie to purchase the token and send on to the school.  
2. P7-S1 Evening
Angie advised the committee that this will be on Thursday 9 June at 6:30 and asked for volunteers.  Louise and Julie both advised they would help out on the night.  
3. Parent Council Representatives Meeting
The following items were discussed at the meeting on 17 May:
· 33 Period Week
This is going to a full council meeting on 16 June.  Some councillors are alleged to be concerned by the financial implication.  Mr Lynch noted that this was also discussed at the recent Head Teachers meeting.  Mrs McGuinness advised that there are concerns that as the half day is on a Friday, people may have chosen that option for the wrong reasons.  The lunch hour is still being discussed.  There is still time for parents to make representation.  A query was raised asking if the councillors don’t agree with the changes will it stay as it is.  Most likely, however there is room within the existing system to make some alterations.  It was also noted that Local Authorities who have amended the secondary school week have also done so with primary schools.  It was suggested that with the new campus buses might be more available and pupils won’t have to rely on the school bus.  Concerns were also raised regarding extra curricular clubs being lost due to a change in hours.  It was also felt that the survey was quite corrupt.  If you said no to change then the survey finished, so some people might have clicked yes just to see the other options.  
· Online School Payments

Julie reported that Dundee City Council has gone live with online payments and Angus Council is looking to do the same in 2017.  It was noted that this would be good in primaries for dinner money.  Some parents also felt this would be useful for school trips.  Mrs McGuinness advised that payment for trips goes directly into the school fund so she’s not sure how that would work with online payments.  Mr Lynch also noted that there are charges for online payments which might be an issue.   
· Recruitment

Mr Lynch gave an update on this.  All probationer teachers have been interviewed and offered posts.  The school will be receiving five trainees and come August the school will in effect be fully staffed.  Two new ASN teachers will also be joining the school.  There is also an ongoing review regarding the allocation of ASN staff.  
· Care Inspectorate Inspection of Services In Our Area

Julie advised that this inspection included all services, including all schools.  Feedback was very positive, especially for primary schools.  A leaflet was passed round the committee for information.  Mr Lynch stated that they’re currently working on pupil profiles examining multi agency working.  
· Exam Leave Update

Julie asked if there was an update on this.  Mr Lynch reported that the school didn’t receive any letters from parents or carers to complain about exam leave.  Pupils seemed to have coped well.  One parent felt that their child benefitted from coming into school, however there was only a few other pupils in class.  It was felt that some subjects didn’t do any work in class and pupils didn’t get the chance to prepare for exams.  Another parent reported that their child spent quite a lot of time in school and got a lot of work done.  Mrs McGuinness noted that the school is looking into how it can be better prepared for assisting pupils during exam leave.  Study groups would be helpful; however it’s difficult to know how many pupils will be there from one day to the next due to exam scheduling.     
4. Ebern Update
Gloria advised that a request was received from the music department asking for money, so they’ve been sent a cheque for the money raised at the Ebern Ceilidh.  

5. Laura’s Fund Day Update

Approximately £5000 was raised and congratulations were given to Mr Lynch for running the 10k.  The day was another success with a big turn out and lots of support.    
6. Positive Behaviour Management Policy

This is a policy Mrs McGuinness has been working on and was launched at the in-service day on Monday.  A presentation will also be held for pupils to remind them of rewards, standards, etc.  Mrs McGuinness handed out copies of this for the committee’s information.  Want to make this policy interlinked.  Some classroom rules have been amended, focusing on positive expectations rather than rules.  Keen to focus on the positive rather than the negative.  Praise and rewards worked well last year.  
Merits and demerits were also looked at.  If a pupil receives so many demerits it will be looked into, and a small reward and praise card will be given to pupils with so many merits.  

The policy will focus on using restorative approaches where possible.  Flow charts have been made available to staff so they know what steps to take.  
A whole school detention system was also included.  This would only come into effect if all other work fails.  
Procedures for merits and demerits have also been tightened up, and pupils are to be made aware when they are given one.  If 5 or more demerits are given then a written planner is given for the parent/carer to sign.  If 10 or more then there will be a whole school detention.  Consistency is also very important.  Parents/carers won’t be made aware until at least 5 demerits have been given as they want to give the pupil a chance to change their behaviour.  

It was noted by the parents that pupils will probably appreciate this as long as there is consistency.  

Mrs McGuinness advised that this will be reviewed in future to see how it’s going.  
Julie highlighted some concerns that a parent had asked her to raise at the meeting.  These concerns centred on an incident regarding the behaviour of some pupils and not being held to account.  
Mrs McGuinness stated that she would dispute the opinion that things aren’t followed up in the school.  She acknowledged that there are challenging pupils in the school, however there are things going on in pupils lives that people aren’t and shouldn’t be aware of.  Sometimes the management team need to be better at communicating about what the school is doing but it’s not always appropriate, but the school absolutely does try to deal with every situation.   
The incident centred on P7’s visiting the school.  It was agreed that lunchtime wasn’t the best time for them to come down to the school and P7 visits won’t be organised for that time again in future.  Principal teachers and SMT have been asked to do lunchtime duties in the playground, Taylor Street, etc.  Discussions are also being held with Councillor McLaren, waste management and community wardens about lunchtimes.  
Mr Lynch stated that pupils and parents were spoken to.  Mr Lynch also reiterated that the school is available for all parents and carers to contact regarding any concerns.  Disappointment was expressed that the parents who raised this concern didn’t discuss this with Mr Lynch or the school directly.  
Mrs McGuinness reported that seniors are involved in organising activities for the P7’s next week and they will also be buddying up with the P7’s.  Mrs McGuinness reiterated that if there are concerns please raise them with the school and they will do their best to address them.  

Another concern raised involved a bottle being found in the exhaust of a car.  Mrs McGuinness advised that a notice had been submitted to the school bulletin regarding respect in the community, and asked if anyone has any concerns like this to please contact the police as that it a very serious incident.  
7. Energy Drinks

A letter was sent out from the school regarding energy drinks.  Forfar Academy isn’t the only school to have banned energy drinks.  The school has already been confiscating energy drinks for a while but just wanted to emphasise this policy to pupils, parents and carers.  The school has witnessed the negative impact energy drinks have on pupils.  There isn’t a coffee machine in the school; however there will be a café in the new campus.  
8. Unisex Bathrooms for New Campus

Clarification on bathrooms in the new campus was requested.  Mrs McGuinness confirmed that with regards to cubicles they will be floor to ceiling, there will be no urinals and there will be accessible toilets for those who don’t want to use the more open plan facilities.  
A query was raised regarding sanitary products.  There will be a bit of a distance between the girls and boys side with sinks in the middle, however sanitary facilities will need to be confirmed.  Mr Lynch agreed to look into this.  

It was also asked if a member of staff will be in the area when the campus opens until things settle down.  Mr Lynch advised that the new Brechin campus and other schools who have adopted this style of facility haven’t experienced any issues and pupils appear to have accepted this style of bathroom.  
Mrs McGuinness reported on a visit to a school in Dunfermline where they have open toilets and found them to be absolutely fine.  
Any teething problems will be dealt with quickly.  

AOCB
One parent advised that there is an army dun day on Friday.  This should run to time, however requested that buses are alerted in case it runs late.  Mrs McGuinness to speak with Mr Martin about this.  
The HE catering group Fat Cats will be catering the 6th year BBQ.  They also catered at the xmas dance and the Ebern Ceilidh and feedback has been very positive.  
Concerns were raised about the maths department.  New teachers have been recruited and performance reviews are ongoing.  The school would be happy to discuss individual cases with parents and carers after the meeting.  Unfortunately this is an issue across Scotland, not just in Angus.  Strategies are being put in place to try and address issues.  
It was reiterated to please don’t wait until the parent council meetings to discuss issues.  Please contact the school directly.  
One parent asked what the success rate of pupils passing maths was this year.  Mr Lynch will look into this.  
It was acknowledged that there is a confidence issue for pupils in regards to maths, however this is a similar picture across Scotland.  Fraserburgh is reported to have a good maths department which is something the school is looking into.  Glasgow is also going down the route of family learning, encouraging families to become more involved.  
Secondary’s are also trying to work more closely with primaries to avoid duplication when P7’s move up to S1.  

A suggestion was raised for a help sheet to be sent out to parents/carers advising on how to do maths problems so the can help pupils.  
A concern was raised about pupils being worried to come into school on their birthday due to receiving excessive birthday dumps.  Mrs McGuinness advised they are aware of the incident in question and it is being dealt with.  
The Rock Challenge final will be on 17 June at the Caird Hall.  Mrs McGuinness advised that the school will no longer be participating in the Rock Challenge but will instead be putting on a show.  The show next year will be Hairspray.  The school will be looking for help from parents and carers.  
Mr Baldie reported on an activity based challenge at Angus College.  Forfar Academy will be moving on to semi finals.  
The school is keen to move forward with digital work; however Wi-Fi issues need to be resolved first.  
The Ethos Group for the Forfar Community Campus are holding a public engagement event at the Reid Hall on 23 August for Forfar Academy.  Fat Cats will be running a café and memorabilia items and pictures have been requested for the event.  
A query was raised about an open day before the old school is demolished.  There will be something in place but details haven’t been put in place yet.  
Gloria advised that another £30.50 was raised through Easy Fundraising.  Flyers are to be handed out at the P7 to S1 evening next week.  
Annette announced that this would be her last meeting.  Annette was thanked for all her help and time with the parent council.    

Date of next meeting
The next meeting is the AGM which will be held on Wednesday 7th September 2016 at 7pm in the school library.  

Closure

The meeting closed at 9:05
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